Checkendon Parish Council

The minutes of the meeting of Checkendon Parish Council held on 8th January 2018.
1. Present

Mr. M. Wickens, Mr. T. Corbishley, Ms H. Waggett Mr. D. Griggs, Mr. D. Brown and Mr. D. Petherick
Also in attendance 1 parishioner

Cllr. D. Nimmo Smith, Cllr Charles Bailey (part time)
2. Apologies

Apologies were received from Cllr. K. Bulmer 
3. Confirmation of the Minutes of 6th November2017
These were agreed and signed by the Chairman. 

4. Matters Arising from minutes 

a. 30 MPH Speed Limit Exlade Street and 20MPH in the vicinity of the School
The results for traffic speeds at the school had been compiled and had been forwarded to all councillors prior to the meeting. A meeting would be set up with OCC Anthony Kirkwood to see how this could be taken forward and the costs involved both for this and Exlade Street.
b. Mobile Post Office

A number of sites would be forwarded to the PO for the mobile van to use subject to suitability.
b. Website

Mr Brown promised to add the necessary data needed to comply with the Transparency Code and update the existing material by the time of the next meeting on 5th March 2018. 
c. Data Protection Act

Councillors were still considering the form of the policy to adopt and were waiting for a course to attend.
5. Report from Cllr. D. Nimmo Smith and Cllr. C. Bailey
The District Council were currently preparing their budget. Cllr. D. Nimmo Smith hoped that the district councillor’s budget for causes within their parishes would remain though hoped the bureaucracy of the application could be curtailed.

Planning applications remained up but there was difficulty in determining the number in the 8 weeks period. Planners were also losing cases on appeal and as the number of appeals being upheld there was a danger that central government would take control to determine applications.

6.  Sports Club Report

Football club had restarted their season after the Christmas break.
Branches would be lopped in April that were over hanging the playing fields.

Chairman to look to see if a bin could be moved or if a new bin was required for the new hardstanding area.

7. Footpath Report
Nothing to report
8. School Report 
Tim Louth had taken over as the Chair of Governors.

9. Playground Report
The Parish Council accepted the grant of £16,600 for new equipment for the playground and would not be employing a solicitor to enter into the legal agreement with SODC. The agreement was signed and emailed back to SODC.

The village appeal had raised £5,790.00 and the Village Hall gave a generous donation of £2,500.

The report book was signed.

Alexander West reported “To update you on the project overall, we have asked the company Earth Wrights to produce an alternative design for the playground. They specialise in natural plays capes which I think would fit very well with the existing structure and the village's woodland setting.” It was hoped that the two designs from both contractors could be shown to the village by early February and at the Annual Electors meeting. It was hoped that work would be scheduled for the summer.
10. Village Hall Report 

The Christmas quiz raised £560. Next quiz is March.
11. Correspondence
1. Going Forward Buses- possible start up bus service Thursdays – clerk to respond with comments. 

12. Finance

a. Cheques for payment
31.12.17
1234 C. Dunk
Salary £600.00
Petty Cash £260.09

£860.09
8.1.18
1235 D. Beard
Work around 4 Horseshoes
£36.00
1236 S. Wilcox

Playing field Fuel

£200.00

1237 M. Russ
Work around village
£266.00
b. Cheques received

SSE –Wayleave £1.00
McQueen Turner – refund £16.00

c. Budget for Precept
Councillors all agreed that the precept should be raised for one year only to £18,500.
13. Planning
The following application had been received:
P17/S4013/0 Land at Deers Lane 

Residential development (up to 8 dwellings) with associated access and amenity space provision
All members of the parish council declared an interest and asked SODC to determine.
14 Chairman’s Business
a. Benches
Mr Griggs stated that a couple of the benches were in need of repair. Mr Wickens had the materials and Mr Russ would carry out the repairs.
b. Road repairs
Large pothole near turning Main Street/Lovesgrove Lane reported and waiting to be fixed.
Trip hazard around manhole at school crossing patrol reported and waiting to be fixed.

c. Ardross
Retrospective application awaited for the large extensions built.

d. Salt

Mr Griggs to arrange for more salt to be placed in Bradley Street
15. Next Meeting
Next Meeting 5th March

26th March Annual Electors Meeting

	


